CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS
Clty of City Council Agenda Communication

Washington

Meeting Date: 07-06-2020
Prepared By: Dennis Carr — City Engineer
Agenda Item: North Street Culvert Replacement Engineering

Explanation: The original Safe Routes to Schools Grant for the N. Main Street path extension
included sidewalk along the north side of North Street tying in to the existing sidewalk just east of
Brief Street. This sidewalk extension along North Street was removed from the grant as there was a
failure in the North Street culvert just east of Brief Street. There was a hole in the top of the culvert and
you could actually see down through the roadway and into the water below.

City Staff has budgeted for the engineering work to develop plans to replace this culvert. The
engineering work will include surveying, soil borings, Army Corp permitting, a hydraulic study to
determine if the culvert is sized correctly, bid document creation, and bid assistance. The culvert will
be wide enough to accommodate sidewalks as well.

Fiscal Impact: The proposal shall not exceed $41,350. This project was initially budgeted for $45,000
out of account numbers:

100-03-800-4100
218-00-800-5100

Recommendation/
Committee Discussion Summary: Staff recommends approval of the proposal by Hutchinson
Engineering, Inc to do the Phase I/II Engineering for an amount to not exceed $41,350.

Action Requested: Approval of the proposal by Hutchinson Engineering, Inc to do the Phase /11
Engineering for an amount to not exceed $41,350.



